
DRAFT 
 

Lyme Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes 
 
May 6th, 2016 
 
Members present: Laurie Wadsworth & Laurel Ross 
 
 
Oriented new Trustee Laurie Wadsworth to Cemetery Trustee duties, 2016 budget, old projects, 
and new items. 
 
Discussed potential projects for 2016:  

• Repair or stone wall and gate at Beal Cemetery 
• Painting of garage & Shed at Highland & Old Cemeteries- the idea of having a 

community project to complete this task was brought up. Community Care may be of 
help, Laurel will contact them. Bill Labombard was supposed to get quotes for the 
painting of these buildings last year- will check in with Bill on this.  

• Fence repair in Old Cemetery- a few wood slats are down and will need to be repaired 
• Stone repair- has usually been focused in the Old Cemetery, it was brought up that we 

may want to ask about doing this at Beal this year.  

We discussed the need to call the companies that we work to get things restarted for this year.  
Laurel will call Jim Amber, Jon Appell, Bartlett, and Jim Henderson.  
 
We agreed that Laurel will be the minute taker at this time. The Chair position will be discussed 
at our next meeting.  
 
 
We will plan to meet again in late May or early June. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Laurel Ross 


